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Councillor Joel Williams 
Chair 
Policy Review & Performance Scrutiny Committee 
Cardiff Council 
County Hall 
Cardiff 
CF10 4UW 
 
 
Via email: Nicola.newton@cardiff.gov.uk 
 
 
Annwyl/Dear Joel, 
 
PRAP Scrutiny Committee, 8 March 2022: Race Equality Taskforce Report 
 
Further to correspondence sent by the former Chair of the Policy Review and 
Performance (PRAP) Scrutiny Committee earlier this year, I have been asked to 
respond to you, as the current Chair, on behalf of Councillor Saeed Ebrahim and the 
Race Equality Taskforce. 
 
I know that they welcomed the invitation to attend the former PRAP Scrutiny 
Committee in March 2022 and the positive feedback that was received from the 
Committee on the report of the Race Equality Taskforce. They also valued the support 
and interest of elected members in meeting the recommendations of the Taskforce 
and successfully delivering this important initiative for our city. 
 
As Leader of the Council, I have noted the recommendations made previously by the 
former PRAP Scrutiny Committee, which were supported by the Race Equality 
Taskforce, and I am content to accept them. 
 
I can also confirm that the administration will be accepting all of the recommendations 
made by the Taskforce. A report outlining the Council’s response to each of the 
recommendations is expected to be considered by the Cabinet in December 2022. 
The intention is that related actions will form part of the delivery plans of relevant 
directorates in-year, as well as our corporate planning and performance framework in 
2023/24. 
 
I have also asked that the Race Equality Taskforce is reconvened in summer 2023 
and undertakes an assessment of the implementation of its recommendations to date. 
 

mailto:Nicola.newton@cardiff.gov.uk


 
 
   
 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 

I look forward to updating you and the Committee on the Council’s response to the 
Race Equality Taskforce’s recommendations in the months ahead. 
 
Yn gywir, 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
CYNGHORYDD / COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS 
ARWEINYDD / LEADER 
CYNGOR CAERDYDD / CARDIFF COUNCIL 

 


